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PICT MODEL SCHOOL 
(CBSE Affiliation No: 1130835) 
Mahalunge – Balewadi, Pune 

Minutes of the Meeting 
  2nd Executive Committee Meeting of Parent-Teachers Association  

Friday, 5th July 2024 
 
Welcoming Members: 
Mrs. Abira Mishra, Principal and Chairperson, extended a warm welcome to all the members of the Executive 
Committee of the PTA of PICT Model School for the academic year 2024-2025. The Chairperson noted the 
attendance and marked the requisite quorum. Leave of absence was granted to members who were not 
present with prior intimation.  
Members present:  
Parent Representatives:  

Ms. Priyanka V. Godse Jr. Kg. 

Ms. Varada Kedar Kulkarni Sr. Kg. 

Mr. Piyush Premkishor Gilda Grade 1 

Ms. Priyanka V. Baviskar Grade 2 

Ms. Sneha S. Kanase Grade 3 

Ms. Vibhavari Pandya  Grade 5 

Mr. Nitin V. Paygude Grade 6 

Mr. Kunal Waghmare Grade 7 

Ms. Varada Gupta Grade 8 

Ms. Nilambari Shirodkar Grade 9 

Ms. Namita Malagi Grade 10 

Ms. Aparajita Chowdhury Grade 11 

Teacher Representatives:  

Ms. Ann Claret Nursery 

Ms. Ophelia Colaco Jr. Kg. 

Ms. Prasanna Lakshmi  Sr. Kg. 

Ms. Megha Kalantri Grade 2 

Ms. Samiksha Shah Grade 3 

Mr. Anupa Biswas Grade 4 

Ms. Payal Ghosal Grade 5 

Mr. Vipul Goundaje Grade 6 

Ms. Jimmy George Grade 7 

Ms. Shamika Phadke Grade 8 

Ms. Bhawna Pal Grade 9 

Ms. Aditi Ghosh Grade 10 

Mr. Ranjan Kumar Grade 11 

Mr. Bharat Pawar Grade 12 

 
Members absent:  
Parent Representatives:  

Mr. Utkarsha Puranik Nursery 

Mr. Saket P. Newaskar Grade 4 

Mr. S.T. Venkatesan Grade 12 

Teacher Representative:  

Ms. Sonashree Sarkar Grade 1 

 
The Principal then read out the agenda which was circulated along with the Notice of the Meeting to all the 
members.  
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Agenda: 
1. Welcome Address. 
2. Adoption of the Minutes of the 1st Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Parent-Teacher 

Association of PICT Model School (2024-25) 
3. Status Report on Academic and Administrative Operations of April-June 2024 
4. Increase in Fees for academic years 2025-26 and 2026-27 
5. Vote of thanks. 

 
Reading the Minutes of the 1st EPTA Meeting held on 2nd May 2024, by the Secretary and adoption of the 
same. 
The Principal requested Ms. Aditi Ghosh, Secretary, to read the Minutes of the 1st EPTA Meeting held on 2nd 
May 2024. The same was adopted and endorsed by the show of hands by the members.  
 
The Principal then presented the Status Report on Academic and co-curricular activities.  
 
ACADEMICS 
CBSE Grade X Board Exam results:  
The Principal shared the Board Examination results of Grades 10 and 12 with the members with immense 
joy. PICT Model School secured 100% results in both grades 10 and 12. The highlights of the performance of 
learners were as follows:  
 
Grade X:  

• The school average is 92.2%  

• 72.48% of our learners got above 91%. 

• 20.18% of our learners got above 81%. 
 
The School toppers were as follows:  

• Aryan Abhijit Nargunde - 99.4% 

• Aryaa Ritesh Dhope - 98.6% 

• Shriya Gundre - 98.4% 
 
Grade XII:  

• The school average is 88%  

• 40% of our learners scored above 90%. 

• 89% of learners scored above 80%. 

• Streamwise School Average: 
➢ Science: 87.35% 
➢ Commerce: 88.00% 
➢ Humanities: 87.85% 

 
The School toppers of the three streams were as follows: 
Science: 

o Siddhant Upendra Fadnis - 96.4% 
o Anuvansh Choudhary - 94% 
o Avishi Chauhan - 91.2% 

 
Commerce 

o Sivesh E U - 97.2% 
o Ovi Nakade - 91.4% 
o Anagha Anil - 91.2% 

 
Humanities 

o Hrudaya Shinde - 93.8% 
o Diya Reddy - 89.2% 
o Sachit Pattanaik - 84.6%  
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The Principal further mentioned that no learner scored less than 73% in Grade 10 and 74% in Grade 12. It 
was also an extra special year for the school since this was the first batch of Grade 12. She congratulated all 
the learners and their proud parents for this achievement. 
She stated that this outstanding performance was possible only due to the untiring efforts of the educators, 
the sincerity and hard work of the learners and the continued support from parent partners. PICT educators 
have always taken responsibility for the academic performance of the learners under their care.  

Felicitation Of Grades 10 and 12 learners- Batch of 2024-25 

All learners of Grades 10 and 12, the batch of 2023-24, were invited to the school for a felicitation programme 
and also to enable them to meet their educators and peers and celebrate their success in the Board Exams. 
Certificates were given to the School Toppers and Subject Toppers and a memento was given to all the 
learners. The event was a joyful occasion for educators. Our learners went on stage and expressed their 
gratitude for the educators and the school and acknowledged that they were motivated and supported by 
everyone at school to do their best.   

The Principal then presented the Final Term Examination result analysis to the parents:  

Learners of Grades 9 and 11 took their final examination between 9th and 22nd February 2024. Grades 1 to 8 
took their final year-end examinations between 6th and 18th March 2024. 75% of the learners scored more 
than 81%. 

The Principal mentioned that the focus on competency-based education with individualized attention, given 
to each learner as per their specific learning needs will continue to raise the bar for academic excellence on 
our school campus.  

Enrichment Programme for all grades:  

Next, the Principal discussed the enrichment sessions being conducted by the educators on campus and after-
school online sessions to provide extra learning support wherever required. Special classes were conducted 
in the last week of March and 1st week of May for specific learners, to help bridge the learning gaps. Also, 
special bridge courses and online sessions will be conducted for those Grade 11 learners who took admission 
in June 2024. For Grades 10 and 12, enrichment sessions were conducted for all subjects during the summer 
break also and educators were available on MS Teams to address any query raised by the learners.   

Cambridge English Language Assessment Centre: SETR’s Skills Edge 

The Principal discussed the conduct of CELA exams in this academic session. The total number of learners 
of PICT Model School who will be taking the CELA examination in 2024 is as follows:   

• YLE Starters (Pre-A1 CEFR)  :119 

• YLE Movers (A1 CEFR)  :275 

• YLE Flyers (A2 CEFR)  :190 

• KET for Schools (A2 + CEFR) :170 

• PET for Schools (B1 CEFR)  :236 

• FCE for Schools (B2 CEFR)  :147 

• C1 Advance   : 07 
 
She stated that as a part of the preparation, all educators underwent training sessions from Cambridge 
Assessment English in April and May 2024. The class timetable has been also modified to accommodate the 
CELA classes for the learners and coaching for the same has commenced.  
She further mentioned that we also have students from Gurukul School appearing for the CELA exams from 
the center. The educators at Gurukul School were trained and are now working enthusiastically with their 
learners for CELA.  
The Principal informed the members that many of the educators at PICT have already qualified for the 
various modules of the Teachers’ Knowledge Test [TKT]. In 2024, 49 PICT educators and 58 educators from 
Gurukul School will be taking the TKT at different levels which will add to their professional qualifications 
besides enhancing their teaching proficiency.  
 
EVENTS AND CO-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES:  

The Principal shared the details of some of the major events that were conducted in the current academic 
year. 
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Happy Hour Events – Nestling  

The Happy Hour Events are focused on the skill development of our young learners which helps in the 
holistic development of children. To improve our learners’ fine motor skills, we had an ‘Out in the Garden’ 
and to improve their social bonding with peers we had ‘Splish Splash Water Play’ in the month of April. 

In the month of June, learners undertook a Nature Walk which will enable them to understand the use of 
various sense organs besides creating a bond with nature. They also participated in a plantation drive along 
with grades 1 and 2. To develop the fine motor skills of our young learners, we had Puppet Making sessions 
and to develop their gross motor skills, our young ones performed Yoga on International Yoga Day. They 
also dressed up in their traditional attire and had an activity about the significance of Palkhi.  

As learning cannot be restrained within the school premises, our young learners visited Aalap Musical Park 
for their Field Trip on 25th June 2024. They were accompanied by their ever-watchful educators and three 
parent volunteers.  

Ms. Varada Kulkarni, the parent representative of Sr. Kg, appreciated the overall management and the efforts 
put in by teachers and Maushis to manage the kids. She had accompanied the young learners on the field 
trip.  

SEWA and Kindness Activities:  

As a part of the mandatory CBSE assessment compliance, each learner of Grades IX and X is taking up 15 
hours of activity targeted at Social Empowerment through Work Education and Action [SEWA] during the 
year. 

Also, as a part of the summer assignment, learners were encouraged to take up various kindness activities. 
Some of our learners shared their kindness stories with their peers on the Padlet link provided, which we 
hope will encourage further involvement of the young learners in spreading kindness through their actions.  

Such activities aim at developing important life skills, besides nurturing empathy and citizenship qualities 
in our young learners.  

The parent partners appreciated the activities and were informed by the Principal that the Padlet link would 
be active throughout the year for learners to share their stories.  

Maharashtra Day:  

The staff celebrated Maharashtra Day with patriotic fervour. The national flag was hoisted by the Director 
Principal and a pledge was taken for exercising the democratic right of voting, without any bias. Educators 
performed dances and also sang melodious songs, highlighting the rich culture and heritage of the state. All 
educators, admin staff and support staff were treated to special snacks, as a part of the celebration.  

Session on Road Safety- 27th May 2024 

The Principal informed the members present that RTO Inspector Mr. Vinod Jadhav and Ms. Amruta Patil 
conducted a session on Road Safety and safe driving norms for all our driver kakas. The session was 
conducted effectively, giving them examples from Pune and making them aware of their responsibilities. 
Inspector Jadhav highlighted the statistics for accidents and reiterated that the drivers played the most 
important role in road safety.  

The inspectors also reviewed the safety norms in place at PICT and were highly appreciative of the same. 
Inspector Jadhav also shared some videos on blind spots and suggested that we show them to all school 
children so they also have an idea about blind spots and the safety concerns arising because of people 
walking/ driving in the blind spots of big vehicles. We will be taking up this activity in all grades.   

International Yoga Day:  

The 10th International Day of Yoga was celebrated in the right spirit by all learners and staff at PICT Model 
School. The theme for International Yoga Day 2024 was "Yoga for Self and Society". This theme highlighted 
the importance of yoga not only for individual well-being but also for fostering a sense of community and 
social harmony. 

Besides taking the pledge for Yoga and solemnly reciting the Yoga-day prayer, all our learners performed 12 
Surya namaskars and also five types of Pranayama. Grade 5 learners also put up a special yoga display.  
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Student Council Elections:  

The process of the formation of the Student Council for 2024-25 was initiated with learners nominating 
themselves for the various positions. This was followed by two days of campaigning and voting on 
computers. Learners from Grades 6-12 voted for the various positions.  

For the positions of Head Boy and Head girl and the Sports Captains, panel interviews were conducted. The 
panelists included the coaches and sports educators, and the final round of interaction was taken by the 
Director Principal. The elected and the nominated members were bestowed with their responsibilities on the 
4th July during the scheduled Investiture Ceremony.  

The learners appointed and elected for the various positions are as follows:  

       Post Name of the learner 

Head Boy Anay Srivastava 

Head Girl  Saura Bhirud 

Events’ Head (Boy)  Shaurya Gupta 

Events’ Head (Girl) Neha ST 

Sports Captain (Boy) Vihansingh Parihar 

Sports Captain (Girl) Durga Singh 

Agni House Captain Nakshatra Sharma 

Agni House Vice Captain Neil Parmar 

Vaayu House Captain Leesha Patil 

Vaayu House Vice Captain Neel Nimhan 

Jal House Captain Ritika Gaikwad 

Jal House Vice Captain Ahana Kerkar 

Prithvi House Captain Anushka Birelley 

Prithvi House Vice Caption Anvik Vishwakarma 

Opinion on the proposed change of time for Primary School:  

The Principal further focused on the proposed change in time and mentioned that according to the recent 
government guidelines, school timings for learners of Nursery to Grade 4 should be from 9 am onwards. 
While we understand that the policymakers have been guided by the interest of the larger community, the 
Principal asked for the opinion of all the parent representatives about the same. All the EPTA members 
supported the current school timings by a show of hands.  

The Principal mentioned that some parents had enquired about the proposed change and discussed the 
inconvenience of having siblings with different school timings. Also, as brought to our notice by some of our 
parent partners, due to the peak hour traffic congestion, our young learners who will come to school at 9 am 
and leave the premises at 4 pm, will have a much longer travel time.  

She also stated that the school reached out to all the parent partners for their opinions and suggestions and 
the results are as follows: 

The existing total number of parents from Nursery to Grade 5: 783 
Total responses received: 727 
Responses against the proposed timings: 635 

The above data states that 87.34% of the parent partners agreed that the current timings would be most 
suitable in the best interest of the learners.  

All the parent partners present supported that having a late start to school may impact the learners’ schedule 
as there will be delays due to traffic congestion and it would take away the time for cocurricular activities. 
They also supported the traditional wisdom an early start to the day.   

Increase in Fees for the Academic Years 2025-26 through 2026-27 

The Principal then presented the details about the increase in fee structure where she mentioned that since 
the inception in 2016, the fee structure of PICT Model School had been increased only by a marginal 8% in 
the academic year 2019-2020. The subsequent revision of the fee was due for 2021-22. However, keeping in 
mind the duress of the parents induced by the pandemic, the fee increase had been deferred until the 
academic year 2022-2023, when we increased the fees by 14.4%.  
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Commensurate with the 7th Pay Commission salaries being implemented for the staff, the cost of professional 
development and continuous training, the cost of various associations such as those with Ei and TCS iON in 
the best interest of our learners, and the additional maintenance costs due to current inflation, the school has 
decided a fee increase. Keeping the best interests of the parents in mind, especially those who have more 
than one child in the school, the fee hike of 8 % only has been fixed for the academic years 2025-2026 and 
2026– 2027 across Nursery through Grade 12. The fee breakup is as follows.  

Sl.no Grades Current Fee 
(INR) 

Proposed Fee (INR) Difference in 
amount (INR) 

Percentage 
Increase 

1.  Nursery 1,18,000/ 127440/- 9440 8% 

2.  Jr.Kg   1,18,000/ 127440/- 9440 8% 

3.  Sr.Kg 1,18,000/ 127440/- 9440 8% 

4.  Grade 1 1,36,000 146880/- 10,880 8% 

5.  Grade 2 1,36,000 146880/- 10,880 8% 

6.  Grade 3 1,36,000 146880/- 10,880 8% 

7.  Grade 4 1,36,000 146880/- 10,880 8% 

8.  Grade 5 1,36,000 146880/- 10,880 8% 

9.  Grade 6 1,36,000 146880/- 10,880 8% 

10.  Grade 7 1,36,000 146880/- 10,880 8% 

11.  Grade 8 1,36,000 146880/- 10,880 8% 

12.  Grade 9 1,49,000 160920/- 11920 8% 

13.  Grade 10 1,49,000 160920/- 11920 8% 

14.  Grade 11 1,40,020/- 151222/- 11202 8% 

15.  Grade 12 1,40,020/- 151222/- 11202 8% 

She also mentioned that there will be no change in the one-time Admission Fee for new students, i.e. INR 
30000. 
 
All parent partners agreed that this was a reasonable increase given the rate of inflation and all the initiatives 
taken by the school for the all-round development of the learners. They endorsed the fee structure that will 
be applicable for 2025-26 and 2026-27.  
 
Policies regarding the fee collection for transport, cafeteria etc. 
PICT believes in transparency and hence all our fee and refund policies and policies applicable for the various 
services provided to the parent partners by vendors as well are clearly outlined in great detail in the almanac. 
The Principal then took everyone through the policies.  
 
Admissions:  
Admission Cancellation Policy 
For new admission: In case of cancellation before 31st March, 1st installment of the annual school fee and the 
Caution deposit will be refunded. Post 31st March, the school fee will be refunded on a pro-rata basis, but 
the Transport and Cafeteria fee will be refunded as per the terms stated in the school diary. 
 
For existing learners: In case of cancellation of admission after 15th February, 20% of the annual school fee 
will have to be paid to get the school leaving certificate.  
Enrolment Fee for Grade 11 admission from existing Grade 10 will be Rs.30000/- payable by 1st December. 
50 % of the enrolment fee will be forfeited in case of cancellation of admission.   
 
Mid Term Admission 
The academic year consists of two terms: April to September and October to March. 
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School Fee: In case of an admission midway through the first term, parents will have to pay the admission 
fee, registration fee and caution deposit along with the school fee and all other fees for the entire term. In 
case a learner opts for cafeteria services, payment will be made on a term basis. For admission during the 
second term (after 1st October) admission fee, caution deposit and registration fee will have to be paid in 
full. School fees will be charged at 50%.  
 
Transport Charges: With regard to transport, the service can be extended subject to the availability of seats 
and with the payment of the full annual transport fee applicable to that route. 
 
Cafeteria Charges: Charges will be applicable as follows.  
Admission between 1st April and 30th June – 50% of the fee for that Term. 
Admission between 1st July and 30th September – Full fee for that Term. 
 
Transport:  
The school provides transport facilities to the learners as well as educators. Learners have to enroll for the 
transport facility during the time of admission, according to the route applicable to them and based on 
availability. Once opted for, the transport facility must be availed for the full academic year.  
 
For the convenience of parent partners, 2 installments have been provided which are as follows.  

1st Installment - between 16th February and 10th March 2024 – 60% of the annual fee. 
2nd Installment – between 11th March and 10th June 2024 – 40% of the annual fee. 

The option of paying the entire annual fee for transport is also available.    
 
In the event that a parent decides to discontinue the transport facility, then the applicable refund policy is as 
follows- 

• Discontinuation before 30th September- 40% of the transport fee will be refunded. 

• Discontinuation before 30th October    - 20% will be refunded. 

• Discontinuation after 30th October       - No refund. 
Upon route change, if there is a change in the transport zone, the applicable fee for the revised transport zone 
will have to be paid in full, seven days before availing the service. In case the applicable new fee is less than 
the fee of the existing zone, the balance amount will be refunded by the school at the end of the academic 
year, between 15th and 31st March. 
 
Cafeteria 
The school has a cafeteria that provides well-balanced food to all the learners and educators. This includes 
mid-morning snacks, lunch and evening snacks. The Principal mentioned that the menu is designed by a 
qualified nutritionist and is reviewed every month to accommodate seasonal fruits and vegetables. The menu 
chart is hosted on the website, and the school advises parents to go through the day’s plan carefully, to 
understand the items that will be served.  
The cafeteria service is provided term-wise. The payment is made as follows: 

• 1st Term - between 16th February and 10th March  

• 2nd Term – 9th September and 22nd September  
All payments have to be made online through the school portal, within the specified dates. Fee payment in 
any other mode will not be accepted.  
In the event that a parent decides to discontinue the cafeteria facility, then the applicable refund policy is as 
follows- 

• Discontinuation before the beginning of the academic year – full refund of fee for that Term.  

• Discontinuation between 1st April and 30th June - 50% refund of fee for that Term.  

• Discontinuation after 1st July - No refund of the fee for that Term. 
 
In case of discontinuation of the cafeteria services for the second term, a written communication has to be 
sent to the Parent Relations Executive (PRE) by 15th September of that academic year failing which parents 
will have to pay the second term fee as well. A late fee will be applicable to payments received beyond the 
given dates. 
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In the event that a parent decides to discontinue the cafeteria facility in the second term, then the applicable 
refund policy is as follows- 

• Discontinuation before 30th September – full refund of the Term fee.  

• Discontinuation between 1st October and 31st December - 50% refund of the Term fee.  

• Discontinuation after 31st December - No refund of the Term fee. 
 
Interaction with EPTA members: The Principal mentioned that all points in the agenda were covered, and 
she requested parent partners to share their thoughts and questions, if any.  
 
Ms. Varada Kulkarni, the parent representative of Sr.Kg raised a concern about the increased screen time of 
children with growing age and requested that teachers should ask the learners to reduce it to a specific time 
limit.  She also requested regular counseling of the learners. The Principal explained that this is being done 
regularly by the educators during HRT time. She requested parents, to include ‘Reading Time’ with learners 
at home, at least for an hour. She also requested that since phones and TV were accessed at home, parents 
would have to be firm with their wards and set limitations.   
She mentioned that the school has focused on young learners understanding good touch and bad touch via 
sessions conducted by the Wellness Team.  
 
Mr. Kunal Waghmare, the parent representative of Grade 7 asked if the worksheets can be uploaded on the 
MS Teams platform. The Principal informed the meeting that the worksheets and handouts are already being 
sent in the TLM folder along with the Beacon.  
He further enquired if there is only one sports period in a week. The Principal explained that as per the CBSE 
norms, the school has weekly 3 sports periods in lower grades, 2 Sports period in the higher grades, 1 Yoga 
period, 1 CCA period (on Saturday), 1 Visual Art period and 2 Performing Art periods. Besides these, the 
learners of Nestling to Grade 5 have a weekly Happy Hour in which they engage in various co-curricular 
activities. Mr. Kunal thanked the Principal for the information and members appreciated the activities being 
conducted.   
He also mentioned that the children are not always happy with the evening snacks provided by the school. 
The Principal informed that the regular feedback was being taken from the learners and educators and the 
menu was modified based on that.  
 
Mr Piyush Gilda, the parent representative of Grade 1, asked if a coupon system could be introduced for 
availing cafeteria food for a day or more. The Principal informed the meeting that the school had tried to do 
these 2 years back but it was observed that there was a lot of food wastage and it did not work out well, 
hence the coupon system cannot be introduced again.  
 
Ms. Nilambari Shirodkar, the parent representative of Grade 9, and Ms. Vibhavari Pandya, the parent 
representative of Grade 5, raised a concern about the quality of food and that one day the palak paratha 
served was very dry. The Principal mentioned that this concern has already reached her and feedback was 
also given to the cafeteria staff. The parents appreciated the feedback system that has been put in place.  
Another concern that was raised is that educators are leaving the learners late from classes for lunch in the 
senior grades. The Principal assured the members that she would look into the concern. Ms. Shirodkar also 
appreciated the food menu as leafy vegetables such as palak and methi are included in the meals. Parent 
partners mentioned that on some days the learners eat more because they are very happy with the food, 
especially on days when sweets are served.  
 
Ms. Pandya also suggested that there should be a Sports Day for learners. The Principal mentioned that we 
celebrate Sports Carnival, where parents can also take part along with the learners. This year the same will 
be conducted for all learners up to Grade 5. We will also have inter-house competitions in the sports periods. 
She reiterated that at PICT, whatever events we conduct, all learners must have the opportunity to 
participate.  
 
Ms. Priyanka Godse, the parent representative of Jr. Kg., requested for extension for filling in the Google 
form for Grandparents Day. The Principal informed the members that she would look into it and might open 
it for a day again, only for Nestling learners. However, she reiterated that going forward no extension will 
be given to fill in any form as it is difficult for the school to cater to individual parents. The School always 
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keeps the forms open for a substantial period of time and sends multiple reminders through the Beacon. She 
urged the parent partners to be mindful of deadlines.  
 
Ms. Varada Kulkarni, the parent representative of Sr. Kg, asked if the food could be given to the children too 
along with the grandparents during the event. The Principal informed the meeting that the event is for a 
short duration and we serve snacks to the guests only. Cafeteria food cannot be served to all learners 
however, grandparents may choose to share their snacks with the little ones.  
Ms. Nilambari Shirodkar, the parent representative of Grade 9, appreciated the selection of venues for the 
outstation trips, the reasonable charges and the places that will be covered during the trip. She also 
appreciated the arrangements made during the trips in the last two years. She requested that one-day field 
trips be organized for all those who cannot go on long trips. The Principal informed them that whenever the 
opportunity presents itself, we send learners for various events and field trips.  
Ms. Shirodkar also enquired about the precautionary measures taken during the monsoon as dengue is on 
the rise. The Principal informed the meeting that fumigation is done throughout the school regularly and 
more frequently during monsoons.  
 
The parent partners enquired if we could enable UPI payment for all payments made to the school. The 
Principal mentioned that she would look into this matter.  
 
Mr. Piyush Gilda, the parent representative of Grade 1, enquired if the RTE admission has been confirmed 
in the school this year.  The Principal informed the members that the RTE admissions this year are delayed 
and this was worrying the educators as they will not get sufficient time to help the learners cope with the 
academics, especially since more than two months of classes have been conducted. However, she mentioned, 
that whenever the school receives the list of learners, we will support them in all possible manner.  
 
Ms. Namita Malagi, the parent representative of Grade 10 and Ms. Ms. Nilambari Shirodkar, the parent 
representative of Grade 9, also enquired about the changes due to NEP. The Principal mentioned that at 
PICT, competency-based education has been focused on since its inception. The only change that has been 
implemented this year is that skill subjects are being made mandatory. She assured the parents that whenever 
any changes are being brought in by CBSE, parent partners will be oriented about it by the School.  
 
Ms. Namita Malagi, parent representative of Garde 10, appreciated the practice that the learners are getting 
as they answer question papers made by Ei. She said that the learners are being trained to attempt different 
types of questions and the educators are guiding them well to prepare them for the Board exams.  
 
Mr. Kunal Waghmare, the parent representative of Grade 7, enquired that what are the ways in which parents 
can participate in school. The Principal mentioned that during field trips parent partners accompany the 
learners as volunteers. She also discussed the internship opportunities that parent partners provide to the 
learners of Grade 11. The Principal also added that parents are welcome to address the learners about various 
career opportunities or any other topic that they wish to speak to the learners about. A mail can be sent to 
her in this regard, and she will take this forward. She added that many of our parent partners have come 
forward in the past years to help us with internships and she is looking forward to such initiatives this year 
as well.  
This initiative was appreciated by Ms. Shirodkar and Mr. Gilda where parents also get an opportunity to 
interact with learners. 
 
All parent representatives thanked the educators for all the efforts that they were taking to guide the learners 
and ensure their all-round development.  
 
Vote of Thanks: 
There being no other business, the meeting ended with the Chairperson Mrs. Abira Mishra thanking the 
members warmly for their participation and presence in the meeting. She also thanked them for their 
constant support and continued trust.  
 
Date: 5th July 2024 
Place: Pune 
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